Dear Colleagues

I met with Pam Walter, Professional Officer, at the NMC last month to discuss what progress had been made since the December Council meeting (notes attached).  

 

The Privy Council are still deliberating the request the establish a new sub-part of the nursing register for Advanced Nurse Practitioners. They have asked for additional information which has been sent. It is not possible to determine when a decision might be reached but Pam was optimistic that it would be soon.  If a positive decision is forthcoming, the legislation would need to be written to establish the register.  The recently published education framework for Community Matrons makes a link between Community Matrons and the Advanced Nurse Practitioner register, which may facilitate the Privy Council's decision. Sarah Thewliss, Chief Executive at the NMC, is talking to the regulation lead at the Department of Health to determine when a decision may be reached.  

 

No guidance on the processes for individuals to access the ANP register or NMC approval of ANP programmes can be released until after the register is opened.  However Pam is working on this and has said that she will use the AANPE as a resource to guide the final content. The Nursing Committee has to approve these proposals and the detail contained within the documents. A project plan for the process of implementation can also only be written once the register agreed. 

 

Information on the decisions to date is now available on the NMC website under nursing with links to related papers and the final ANP competencies.  

 

Pam is going to be focussing on Europe from now on and therefore Susan Aitken-Head is taking over the lead on ANP.  Her email is

Susan.Aitken-Head@nmc-uk.org   I have asked to meet with her to offer our on-going support for the NMC's work in this area.  

 

If you have any queries arising from this update, please do not hesitate to contact me.

 

Regards

Katrina
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